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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT:    NEWBURGH LOGISTICS, LLC       
PROJECT NO.:   18-14 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 95, BLOCK 1, LOT 68 
REVIEW DATE:   27 JULY 2018  
MEETING DATE:   2 AUGUST 2018 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: UNKNOWN  
 

1. It appears that the application proposes an accessory use “parking” on a lot which does not 
have a principle permitted use. The definition of accessory use in the zoning ordinance states 
“a use recognized by Article IV, schedules of district regulations, as clearly incidental to a 
principle use (whether permitted by right or by special condition) and permitted only in 
conjunction with the principle use identified.” The accessory use without benefit of a principle 
use is not permitted in the Town zoning. Accessory  parking use on individual lots have been 
permitted when the adjoining lots have been tied together with applicable legal agreements 
approved by the Town of Newburgh such that the use if approved will be discontinued upon 
transfer of ownership, change in use of the adjoining parcels or other triggering mechanisms 
which would eliminate the accessory use.  
 

2. Plans submitted must be stamped by a New York State Licensed Design Professional. 
Currently the application and plans are of an unknown origin.  
 

3. A survey stamped by a surveyor should be submitted or referenced as a base map by the 
design professional. Current application does not contain metes and bounds for all lot lines. 
  

4. Site topography should be provided identifying topography on the parcel.  
 

5. Plans should address site lighting, grading, drainage, definitive curbing installed to control 
traffic flow.  
 

6. It is recommended that the entire proposed parking lot be paved consistent with requirements 
of the Town of Newburgh Planning Board for commercial sites. Curbing and paving are 
required on commercial sites.  
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7. The EAF submitted was not completed utilizing the NYSDEC interactive website.  
 

8. Owners of record of all adjoining properties should be identified. 
 

9. Orange County Planning review of the project is required as lot abuts Interstate Route 84.  
 

10. A location map has not been included on the submitted plans.  
 

11. A zoning bulk table existing and proposed must be added to the plans.  
 

12. Surveyors seal and certification must be added.  
 

13. Wetlands in the vicinity of the project must be identified. Wetland areas were identified on an 
adjoining parcel during the Matrix review.  
 

14. Lot area for the parcels should be identified on the plans.  
 

15. A number of acres disturbed on the site should be identified along with appropriate drainage 
analysis.  
 

16. A detailed review of engineered plans will be undertaken upon receipt.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
































































